

Kitwell Newsletter January 2017



Hello!

Happy New Year to you all.

Welcome to the new Spring Term, please take time to read through our news. We would also like to welcome Jane Davies into Year 2 as the new Teaching Assistant working alongside Miss Jones.

Some news to share......

Mr Kendrick

Term dates and monthly newsletters are available to view on the school website.

Please also check the website for possible snow closures if the weather changes.

Miss Court

Happy New Year, I hope you all had a lovey Christmas! As Forest school has now finished our PE day is a Wednesday.

Miss Jones

Hope you had a lovely Christmas! PE days are Wednesdays and Fridays so please ensure your child has their full PE kit in school. Thank you.

Mrs Kirk

Welcome back! PE days are on a Monday and Friday is swimming. Swimming will begin on Friday 13 January, letter to follow shortly.

Please remember to sign your child's reading record every time you hear them read.

Miss Southall

Happy New Year!

On Thursday 19 January there will be a meeting about the growing up (puberty) session to be taught.

Mrs Johnstone/Mr Kendrick

Will all children please remember to bring their PE kits back into school for the new term. All children took home a letter about Forest School. Please ensure your child has suitable clothing and wellingtons on a Friday. There will be a parents meeting after school on Wednesday 11 January for any parent who wishes to find out what will be covered in our SRE lessons this half term. Letter to follow.

Miss Childs

Homework will be SATs based and sent home weekly with spellings. It will go out on a Friday and is due in on a Wednesday. PE kits need to be in school, thank you.

Mrs Marsh - Attendance

A new year and a new term so let's try and get to school on time every day.

Also parents, please make sure you check when school is open after a holiday, it is always on the newsletter. Let's have an excellent term for punctuality and attendance.

Miss Larcombe

Our theme menu for this term will be for Chinese New Year, year of the Rooster and this will be on Thursday 26 January.

Jacket Potato
Chicken Curry
Vegetable Sweet & Sour
Noodles
Rainbow Rice
Peas, Sweetcorn, Carrots

Chocolate Cake & Custard Yoghurt Fruit Wedges

Kung Hei Fat Choi (congratulations and best wishes for a prosperous New Year). We hope you will join us.

If you don't normally have a school meal but would like to join us, please send payment in a named envelope to your class teacher by Friday 20 January.

Nursery: £1.85 and KS2: £2.15

KS1 – please advise if your child usually has a packed lunch but would like a meal on this day.



Kitwell Newsletter January 2017



PTA

PTA to send letter out shortly with exciting new events and dates.

Breakfast Club

A reminder for all pupils that attend Breakfast Club: Please come to the main hall door in the Infants playground and reframe from coming through the main Reception entrance.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Attendance: From 01.12.16 - 31.12.16

CLASS	%
NURSERY	93.0
RLKC	98.1
1CC	96.9
2RJ	96.7
3SK	94.6
4NS	97.1
5PK	95.1
6CC	92.1
TOTAL	95.5

Our School target is 96%

EVERY SCHOOL DAY COUNTS! DAYS OFF SCHOOL ADD UP TO LOST LEARNING

Spring Term Dates 2017

Tues 3 January to Fri 7 April

Friday 7 April is an INSET DAY so school will be closed to the children

Half Term Holiday Mon 20 February to Fri 24 February (1 week)

Summer Term Dates 2017

Mon 24 April to Tue 25 July

Monday 24 and Tuesday 25 July are INSET DAYS so school will be closed to the children

Half Term Holiday Mon 29 May to Fri 2 June (1 week)

We have an open-door policy here at Kitwell, so please feel free to contact me if you wish to discuss any aspect of school life.

A Parents' Suggestion Box can now be found in the school entrance. Please feel free to post any suggestions/ideas that you might have into this box.

Yours sincerely,

Headteacher